Zeals Parish Council: Meeting Minutes- May 11 2017
note: these do not constitute a true record until ratified at the next Parish Council meeting

Present: Cllr C Spencer (Chairman) CS; Cllr J Wigg JW; Cllr D Corbin (DC)
Apologies: None
In attendance: G Edgar (Clerk) and 14 members of the public.

1. Open Forum: The Wolverton residents in attendance past comment on the poor condition of some of the public rights of way leading to Mere from Wolverton and thus how difficult it was for walkers to use those rights of way. The Clerk suggested that they reported these matters themselves directly to Wiltshire Council via Wiltshire's own website www.wiltshire.gov.uk/report.htm or by telephone on 03004560100. A member of the public reported that Dr Andrew Murrison, our local M.P., had written to him stating that he would pass his own concerns to Wiltshire Council about the state of the former roadside cafe buildings at the Bells Lane junction with New Road. Another resident mentioned that he regularly sees the Car Wash starting their operations in the morning earlier than they should: this, again, should be reported directly to Wiltshire Council as above.

2. Approval of the Minutes from the meeting held on 9 March 2017. Proposed by JW, seconded by DC and approved by all present.

3 Matters Arising from the above minutes:

a) New Road traffic Calming Scheme: The previously displayed sections of the scheme are to be archived, however, a detailed and easy to read plan of the complete scheme has been received and will be on display on the  noticeboard by the Tulse Hill/Portnells Lane junction.

b) Car Wash and Lorry park.  The Clerk was pleased to report that the Planning Enforcement Officer had been in touch again as he had promised. He plans to visit the Car Wash  quite soon to check that they have adhered completely to the stipulated conditions. Unfortunately, the planning officer looking after the Boyes Lorry park is still absent from work due to illness. However,  once  their Agent confirms with him that the landscaping tasks are all complete, he will then come across and check all of it. He then hopes to report further within the next 2 to 4 weeks that both matters are completed and all in order.

c) The Defibrillator Course:  It is planned for the evening of Tuesday 26 September.

  Action: Clerk to circulate details throughout the area.                                 

d) New Road Allotments: All have been let and there are 3 local residents on the waiting list.
Action: Clerk to pay rent for 2017-18 to Mr J Mumford, landlord.

e) Missing High Street sign: The Clerk reported this to Wiltshire Council only to be informed that the Council are no longer replacing lost or damaged street signs owing to a lack of available funding. Consequently, the Clerk searched local providers for a replacement and Mirage Signs from Warminster, are able to provide a suitable replacement. All Councillors agreed that Parish Council funds should be used to purchase a replacement, proposed by CS and seconded by JW, however, the charges do not include erection of the sign.
Action: Clerk to order the sign.

4. Correspondence:

a) South West Wiltshire Community Safety partnership: The Area Board have decided to create a new sub-group for a community area partnership where a member of the public from every parish within our area can  go along to liaise directly with local officers from the Police, Fire and Council about community safety issues  and report back to communities. The group will meet for the first time on Monday 19 June at 2 pm at the Nadder Centre in Tisbury.

Action: Clerk to advertise for a representative for Zeals.

b. Wolverton Lane Verges: A resident from Wolverton wrote to express her concern about the state of the verges towards the bottom of the lane on the left hand side after the entrance to Springs House. Apparently, after the hedges had been cut all the branches have been left lying on the verge causing access and pedestrian safety problems. The local Highways department suggested it was the responsibilty of the Parish Council to clear this mess by contacting the landowner. The Councillors agreed that it was not their responsibility in this case.
Action: Clerk to contact the local highways co-ordinator.

5. Planning matters: To consider the following planning applications-

a) Stonehurst: Construction of a single storey extension to form a garden room. Proposed by Cllr Spencer, seconded by Cllr Byrne, and the vote was unanimous to support the application.

b) Meadowbank: Conversion of garage and first floor extension over garage to form annex. Cllr Wigg proposed and Cllr Stokes seconded, and the vote was unanimous to support the application.

c) Oak Drive: Extension to dwelling including pitched roof over existing flat roof structures. Cllr Byrne proposed and Cllr Stokes seconded, and the vote was unanimous to support the application.

d) The Granary: Erect 2 storey extension to rear of property. Cllr Spencer declared an interest and abstained. Cllr Corbin proposed and Cllr Wigg seconded and all other councillors present were unanimous in their support. 

6. Finance: To consider and approve the following payments-

1) Clerk salary April and May 2017: £350.08

2) Office payment for Clerk: £16

3) Allotment water charges: £19.28 Bristol Wessex Billing Services

4) Allotment Rent: £150 Mr JP Mumford

5) Village Hall Insurance: £429.54 Community First Trading

6) Parish Council Insurance: £290.62 Community First Trading

7) Internal Audit: £160 RM Bookkeeping Services

8) Hedges and Verges Nov and March: £300 IV and S Thomas

9) New Noticeboard for Youth Activities and Monarch's Way Information: £2315.89 Wardour Workshops Ltd; bearing in mind that there is a shortfall in funding received so far for this project of £767.31, however, DC is actively seeking funds from various sources to make up the missing amount.

7. Any other business: JW stated that the lay-by at the Leaping Frogs junction along New Road does not have any white lining to demarcate it from the road, thus presenting a serious road safety issue, never mind the fact that on Tuesday evening of this week a car ran into a lorry parked in the lay-by.
Action: Clerk to contact local highways co-ordinator.

8. Date of next meeting: Thursday 13 July at 7p.m.

Meeting closed: 8.40 p.m.

Signed: …....................... Chairman Zeals Parish Council. Date: …...............

